
 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF BARNES ROADS AND RIGHT OF WAY COMMITTEE 

September 12, 2023 

 

 

Members present were Dave Schiess, Jim Frint, Jeff Jordheim, Greg Martin, Chris Lane, 

Mark Holm 

Also present: Zech Gotham, project engineer, Morgan and Parmley 

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm, quorum established by roll call 

 

Meeting was convened, as planned, at the bridge on Lake Road between Birch Lake and 

Upper Eau Claire Lake.  Purpose was to gain firsthand knowledge of bridge and 

surrounding site in advance of work to be done as part of future repairs to Lake Road from 

bridge to Hwy 27. 

 

Morgan and Parmley has proposed that 

the current concrete box culvert be 

completely removed and replaced by an 

aluminum box culvert. New box culvert will 

have an inside height of 5’ 11” at center 

and will be installed on existing foundation. 

It is the engineers’ goal to gain about two 

feet of length at each end of the culvert.  

Road grade will be 3.4 ft higher than 

current level.  Driving surface will be wider. 

Parking area of 11 ft will be retained. 

 

There will be no change to channel bed.  Important in 

gaining DNR approval. Response from DNR liaison at this 

stage has been favorable.   

 

Bridge will have expected lifespan of 40 years. 

 

Additional discussion ensued regarding proposed curb and 

drainage work at intersection of Lake Road, Birch Lake Road, and Outlet Bay Road.  

 

 

Motion to adjourn (Scheiss/Lane) passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned 7:41pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Mark Holm, recorder.  

 

Next meeting Tuesday, October 3, 2023, location to be determined 


